LUNAN CATCHMENT MANAGEMENT GROUP  MEETING No. 6
DATE – 22nd March 2018 at 10am. Guthrie Village Hall
PRESENT :-

Andy Vinten – JHI, Scott Leith – SEPA, Tony Allan – SEPA, Alban Houghton – Balgavies Management Committee, Rab Potter – SWT, Gavin Clark – SNH, Craig McIntyre - ERFT

APOLOGIES :-

Laure Kuhfuss – JHI, Orla Shortall – JHI, Deborah Spray – SNH, Alan Weritty – Dundee University, Peter McPhail – SNH, Kelly – Anne Dempsey – Angus Council, Janice Corrigan – Angus Council

1. AV opened the meeting and welcomed everyone and thanked everyone for attending
2. Minutes of the last meeting were not tabled 
3. ANGUS COUNCIL UPDATE

Recent flooding issues at Clocksbriggs were noted, pending report from JC. Action JC.
4. JHI Update (AV)

a. Water management for Balgavies Loch and Mill lade

  The draft poster for Scottish Freshwater group meeting on 19-20 April was tabled for discussion (paper A). Tony Allan noted the recent Natural Flood Management launch (eg 2 stage river channels), and the recent Environment  Agency directory of NFM  measures. He also noted that CAR regulations would need to be adhered to. Scott Leith  noted a report by SEPA on flood risk in the Lunan in response to the First Risk Act.

 Action – SL/TA to provide summary of relevant CAR regulations and other guidelines and a link to the Lunan flood risk report. 
TA/SL also noted the need to control sediment input and informed the group that SEPA are planning to conduct General Binding Rules farm walks in 2019. Will Dryburgh will be writing to farmers. 
GC noted that Richard Lockett had been commissioned to carry our erosion control management consultations with a number of key farms in proximity to SSSI’s in the catchment.
b. Summary of interviews with stakeholders/residents/land users  - paper B
CM noted that attitudes to flood risk prevention were likely to vary between upstream and downstream interests. AV noted that riparian interests were not in favour of installing a lateral hydraulic structure in the mill lade, but were in favour of dredging/vegetation removal.
c. Draft hydraulic/hydrological modelling  report - paper C
TA noted that this report had been forwarded to SEPA hydrology (Malcolm McConachie) with an expectation of comments returning in 4-6 weeks.

d. information about the Pow of Inchaffray Drainage Board – paper D
Noted that SEPA’s role in this scheme was unclear, and the SL would make enquiries and report back. Action: SL
AH noted the existence of a drainage board on the Carse of Gowrie, which he would forward links to.  Action: AH
5. Way forward on water/sediment/vegetation management proposals 
After some discussion at the meeting, we adjourned to the site for further consideration of dredging proposals and spillway arrangements. Here it was agreed that vegetation management and debris removal would be a good first step in the mill lade upstream of the cattle bridge, and the JC should be asked to take this forward, after informing SNH of plans. In the field, we also noted a GBR 19 compliance issue around the cattle drinking arrangements at this site (significant poaching). Action: AV/JC
6. Sediment retention project – Moir update Paper E
Proposals on two farms are moving forward to AECS application. RP asked to be kept informed and noted that consent from SWT  for a sediment retention feature on the SWT Balgavies reserve was dependent on a management agreement with the upstream farmer for sediment removal. Action: AV.
7. Proposed Lunan Catchment Science update event for local community and stakeholders 
It was agreed that this should not take place till actions had been fully agreed between stakeholders. Target date Dec 2018, before the SEPA farm walks begin.
8. Way forward with Lunan CMG
Agreed date of next meeting should be in Sept/Oct. 
